
                                                                   
 

Vatican, 6th June,2014 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
We have received your letter dated 6th May 2014, wherein you presented the list of Bishop 
candidates for the post of Ecclesiastical Assistant of the International Forum of Catholic Action 
(IFCA), following the termination of the term of office of H.E. Mgr. Domenico Sigalini, Bishop of 
Palestrina. 
 
Having considered the unanimous agreement of the members of the Secretariat as regards the 
choice of candidate and taking into consideration Art.5 of the IFCA Normative Document, we are 
pleased to inform you that the Pontifical Council for the Laity has the pleasure in nominating H.E. 
Mgr. Mansueto Bianchi, Bishop of Pistoia, as the new IFCA Ecclesiastical Assistant. 
 
While we extend our heartfelt thanks to H.E. Mgr. Sigalini for having been such a precious guide 
for Catholic Action and for having accompanied IFCA members spiritually during these years - as 
he was not exempted from this pastoral commitment in spite of the number of health problems 
which he has had to face - , and wishing the new Ecclesiastical Assistant fruitful work at the service 
of the Forum members, we send our warmest greetings in the Lord. 

 

 
 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Emilio INZAURRAGA 
Coordinator of the Secretariat  
International Forum Catholic Action 
Via della Conciliazione, 1 - 00193 ROME 
 
 


